
 
 
November 18, 2023 
 
Dr. Jennifer Tupper 
Dean of Education 
University of Alberta 
educdean@ualberta.ca 
 

Dear Dean Tupper, 

I hope this message finds you well. 

Despite it being the Sabbath, the Jewish day of rest, I woke up this morning to a distressing news article 
in the Daily Mail regarding Ms. Samantha Pearson, the director of the Sexual Assault Center at the 
University of Alberta. The article alleges that she is facing criticism for signing an open letter denying 
women were raped during Hamas’ October 7 attack on Israel. 

Since the tragic attacks of that Sabbath morning, which also coincided with a Jewish holiday, I have 
found solace in advocating for truth and justice, even on the Sabbath, especially when confronted with 
egregious falsehoods about the 1,200 victims of that day. 

This morning, however, I was deeply troubled to see a headline suggesting that a reputable Canadian 
university’s sexual assault center disputes that women were raped and sexually assaulted by Palestinian-
Hamas terrorists. 

If there is any validity to these claims, I implore you and your university to promptly suspend and initiate 
an investigation into Ms. Pearson for endorsing such a disconcerting declaration that minimizes the 
harrowing experiences of women and girls on that tragic day, five weeks ago. Should these allegations 
prove accurate, I believe her immediate resignation should be insisted upon. 

Dean Tupper, given my lifelong commitment to promoting women’s rights, human rights, and fostering 
respect and tolerance, I urge swift action in addressing this matter. I anticipate your response. 

Sincerely, 
Avi Abraham Benlolo 
Founder and CEO,  
The Abraham Global Peace Initiative 
avibenlolo@icloud.com 
 
CC: This letter is copied to 28 University of Alberta officials 
 



Dr. Douglas Gleddie 
Acting Dean 
dgleddie@ualberta.ca 

Dr. Jackie Leighton 
Vice Dean Faculty Development & Faculty Affairs 
jleighto@ualberta.ca  

Dr. Jorge Sousa 
Vice Dean Faculty Development & Faculty Affairs 
sousa@ualberta.ca  

Dr. Jennifer Branch-Mueller 
Associate Dean Academic, Teaching & Learning 
jbranch@ualberta.ca  

Dr. Denise Larsen 
Associate Dean Research and Scholarship 
djlarsen@ualberta.ca  

Dr. Lesly Wade-Woolley 
Associate Dean Graduate Studies 
wadewool@ualberta.ca  

Dr. William Dunn  
Graduate Coordinator 
wdunn@ualberta.ca  

Dr. Kent Lee 
Graduate Coordinator 
kklee1@ualberta.ca  

Dr. Tami Oliphant 
Graduate Coordinator 
toliphan@ualberta.ca  

Dr. Kenneth Gariepy 
Director School of Library and Information Studies 
kd.gariepy@ualberta.ca  

Dr. Donald Mason 
Director, English Language School 
dmason1@ualberta.ca 

Dr. Evelyn Steinhauer 
Associate Dean Indigenous Education 
evelyn@ualberta.ca  

Dr. Maryanne Doherty 
Associate Dean Undergraduate Programs & Services 
mdoherty@ualberta.ca  



Dr. Janelle McFeetors 
Undergraduate Coordinator 
mcfeetor@ualberta.ca  

Yvonne Norton 
Faculty General Manager 
yvonne.norton@ualberta.ca 

Izabela Martyniak 
Academic Faculty Manager 
martynia@ualberta.ca  

Kim Peacock 
Academic Faculty Manager 
kpeacock@ualberta.ca  

Sean Mowat 
Assistant Dean, Advancement 
smowat@ualberta.ca  

Lauralynn Fournier 
Associate Director, Advancement 
lfournie@ualberta.ca 

Laura Boisvert 
Space & Facilities Administrator 
laura.boisvert@ualberta.ca 

Lucy De Fabrizio 
International Program Director 
lmd@ualberta.ca 

Dr. Farha Shariff 
Senior Advisor, EDID Initiatives 
edidedu@ualberta.ca 

Rachel Lindley-Maycock 
Governance Administrator 
educgov@ualberta.ca 

Executive Assistant to the Dean and Vice Dean 
eddeanea@ualberta.ca  

Van Dam 
Prospective Graduate Student Advisor & Executive Assistant to Associate Dean, Graduate Studies 
vdam@ualberta.ca 

Alanna Hazlett 
Executive Assistant to Associate Dean, Research 
edasg@ualberta.ca  



Cris Ryder 
Operations and Administrative Assistant 
bryder@ualberta.ca  

Carrie Potvin 
Coordinator, Office of External Relations 
cmpotvin@ualberta.ca  

 


